
BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON 

 VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
April / May 2016 

ST MARY’S CHURCH  

April Services 
Sunday       3rd Eucharist  11am 

Tuesday     5th 
 

Eucharist 
AGM – Village Hall 

  8am 
  7pm 

Tuesday   12th Eucharist 
Inspire Group 

  8am 
10.45am 

Tuesday   19th Eucharist   8am 

Tuesday   26th Eucharist   8am 

May Services  
Sunday      1st Eucharist  11am 

Tuesday    3rd Eucharist  8am 

Tuesday   10th Eucharist 
Inspire Group 

 8am 
10.45am 

Tuesday   17th Eucharist  

Tuesday   24th Eucharist  8am 

Tuesday   31st Eucharist  8am 
 

House Eucharists 
For details of House Eucharists please contact Sheila Barnes 720067 or Noeline Clarke 732825 

 

PRIEST HUTTON PARISH MEETING  
The next Priest Hutton Parish Meeting will be on 12 May 2016 at 8pm. 
Telephone:  03330062327    
Email: edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com 
Edwina Shuttleworth (Clerk to Priest Hutton Parish Meeting) 

 

BORWICK PARISH MEETING  
The next Borwick Parish Meeting will be on Monday 23 May 
at 7.30pm at Borwick Hall.  
Items for the agenda to clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk 

Claire Helme (Clerk to Borwick Parish Meeting) 
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With great community spirit and encouraged by good weather over 15 residents of Borwick took 
part in a clean-up of the village as part of the national Clean for the Queen weekend.  We were 
joined at this event by one of the Deputy Lieutenants of Lancashire, Mr John Davies, who helped 
with the clear-up.  Over 2 trailer loads of rubbish were taken to the tip as paths along the canal 
and the roads around the village were cleared of a large variety of debris.  Refreshments were 
kindly provided at Borwick Lodge by Mr and Mrs Peter Sharp and it was agreed that the day had 
been a great success and much enjoyed by all who took part. 

 

BORWICK BOOK EXCHANGE 

There is a book exchange facility in St Mary’s Church which is open in the daytime 
10am – 3pm.  If you have any books in good condition and are willing to donate them to 
enable the stock to be maintained and refreshed, please contact Jim Thomas on 
730480.  Thank you. 
Jim Thomas 

 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON GARDENERS CLUB 
Tuesday, 26th April – ARRANGING THE GARDEN – Jacqueline Iddon 

Jacqueline comes from a family of horticulturalists and along with her 

husband Thompson, who is a wonderful sculptor, now runs a one and a 

half acre garden and plant business from her home at Bretherton near 

Preston.  Jacqueline is also a well-known flower arranger.  Her skill at 

gardening can be seen by the public in general when she opens her 

garden under the National Garden Scheme.  Her knowledge of plants is 

second to none and I am sure everyone will find this an interesting and 

informative talk.  

Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on the last Tuesday of the month.  New 

members always welcome.                                                                 
Diane Sunderland - Chairman 



BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON WOMENS’ INSTITUTE  
Tuesday 12th April - Monica Placzek will give a presentation entitled -”Orphans in Nepal”. 
Monica will tell of the work she has done through the Organisation for Community, Child and 
Environmental Development, popularly known as OCCED/Nepal. OCCED is a non-government, 
non-political, non-racist organisation developed with a concept and vision of uplifting communities 
focusing on children and women with view to improving their lives.  
 
Tuesday 10th May – 95th Birthday 

The W. I. will celebrate its 95th birthday with an outing to Bolton for a visit 
to the market in the town followed by a fish & chip lunch. In the afternoon 
a visit will be made to the Haworth Art Gallery in Accrington to view, 
amongst other things, the wonderful collection of Tiffany glass which was 
donated to the town by Joseph Briggs.  Joseph Briggs became the chief 
designer for Louis Comfort Tiffany in New York during the 1920s and 30s. 
New members are always welcome. 
Jane Taylor 730084 
 
 
 

ADVANCED NOTICE 

The W.I. is holding an open meeting on Friday 30th September 2016 in the Memorial Hall at 7pm 

when  

Susan Rumfitt (Jewellery specialist) from the Antiques Roadshow will give a 

presentation “Fabulous Faberge”.   

Tickets are priced at £10 to include a glass of wine and nibbles and will be limited 

to 80. If anyone wishes to attend the event, tickets are available from Jane Taylor 

(730084) or Diane Sunderland (782111) on a first come first served basis.  

 
 
THEATRE & CONCERT CLUB 
As the membership secretary of this club I am happy to give details to anyone who wishes to become a 
member and/or obtain more information regarding the club. Please contact me on 01524 734624 
Olwen Watson 
 
SWIMMING 
There is a public swimming session for locals at Capernwray Hall on Fridays from 6pm – 7pm.  The 
majority of attendees tend to be from Borwick & Priest Hutton.  Why not give it a try? 
 
BADMINTON 

Badminton takes place on Wednesdays at 8pm in the memorial hall.  This is not competitive League stuff, 
more a social knock-a-bout.  All welcome. 
Keith Brady 
 
BOWLS 
Bowls is held every Thursday from 2-4pm in the Memorial Hall.  The cost is £1.50 and includes tea and 
biscuits.  All are welcome to attend at various skill levels.  Anyone wanting to play, just turn up at the hall. 
 
PILATES 
There are 2 pilates classes - Mondays 1-2pm (please note new time) & Thursdays 6.45 – 7.45pm. 
The cost is £30 for 6 sessions or £6 drop in. 

To contact Anna ring 07799077581 or email annagearypilates@outlook.com 

 
 

mailto:annagearypilates@outlook.com


BOULES & MOULES 
 

Saturday 21st May at 6.30pm in the Memorial Hall Car Park 
 

A fun family evening with a French flavour. 
 

Food + free glass of wine, or why not bring your own. 
 

Adult £7.00  Child £3.00  Family ticket £20 
 

Further details from:   
 Keith  782053   Ken  781000  Steve 735757 

 
 
 
 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS 
A big thank you to all who supported the Burns Night and Ceilidh in February. We are most grateful for 
your efforts, whether it was as part of the organisation, preparation or by attending or donating. The result 
of the evening was a massive £1059.35 addition to our funds. As a result of that and further donations we 
have begun the process for the purchase of further equipment including the defibrillators to be sited in the 2 
villages and at the Hall. Thanks again for all your support.  Eric. 

 
CRAFT GROUP    
Relax with Crafts - join us on the 1st Wednesday of the month - 2-4pm at Jane's, Borwick. 
Tel 730084 for more info - Jane Taylor 

 

ART CLASS 
The art class meets on Fridays during term time from 10 – 12.00am. The 10 week Summer term begins on 
Friday, April 8th and finishes on Friday, June 17th.  There will be no class at half-term – ie Friday, 3rd June.  
Call Doreen Carman on 01524 – 852485 for information.  Payment in half-termly blocks only.  All welcome, 
including beginners. 
 
LOTTERY 
Anyone wishing to join the Lottery please contact me on 781887 or 
jeanjohns@waitrose.com 
Winners in January 

1st No. 69 £20 Deb. & Craig Scott 

2nd No. 70 £10 Malcolm Houghton 

 
Winners in February 

1st No. 25 £20 Sue Corless Carter 

2nd No. 26 £10 Joyce & Dave Scott 

 
Winners in March 

1st No. 8 £20 Joan & Peter Simcock 

2nd No. 6 £10 Liz & Matt McKay 

 
 

 

We are very sorry to report that due to lack of numbers the ‘Thank You’ for the 
volunteers who worked so hard and connected the two villages to B4RN has had to be 
cancelled. As stated in the last Broadsheet villagers are very grateful for all the hard 
work that they did on our behalf, so thanks once again. 

Jim Thomas & Diane Sunderland 
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The Queen's 90th Birthday Celebrations 
The Village Hall Management Committee will be holding a party to celebrate the 

Queen's 90th birthday 

on her official birthday date - Saturday, 11th June, starting at 6.30pm. 

 

This event will be open to all adults and children of both villages. The format of the evening will be very 

similar to that of the very popular Jubilee party in 2012. 

 

Food - again a Jacob's Join supper - residents from Priest Hutton are asked to bring savoury 

dishes the residents from Borwick are asked to bring dessert dishes. 

 

Music - this will hopefully cover music from the nine decades of the Queen's life and will in part be 

provided by Eric Rooney and his wonderful group of musicians. 

 

Dress - come as you wish but why not enter into the spirit of the evening, choose a decade and 

dress accordingly - a flapper? can you still get into that mini skirt? do the drainpipes fit? or was it 

flares? were you a punk/mod/rocker/goth? or would you prefer something more elegant and 

choose to wear evening attire? (don't forget the tiara) - the choice is yours. 

 

Drink - Bring your own plus glasses. 

 

There is no charge but we will be having a raffle. 

Remember to put the date on your calendar. 

 

 
LIBRARY VAN 
As far as is known the library van will continue to visit the villages at 3 weekly intervals on the 
Wednesdays below - from 11 – 11.15am at Borwick Green and on to Priest Hutton Green from 
11.20 – 11.40am. 
Please check with dates posted on the village notice boards. 
 

April 13th  

May 4th 25th 

 
LOCAL PRESS 
Please send reports of village events/meetings etc. to Claire Helme at clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk  A 
rough outline/ bare facts will be sufficient for Claire to edit and send on to the local newspapers. 
 
EMAILED NEWSLETTERS                                       
I now send out 141 newsletters by email and 42 paper copies to villagers and interested parties.  Using 

email is so helpful in keeping costs and labour down. If you have an email address and currently receive a 

paper copy, please contact me on either 781887 or jeanjohns@waitrose.com.  

NEXT NEWSLETTER 
Please let me have your contributions to the June/July newsletter by Sunday, 22nd 2016.  Thank you.    
Issue no. 234 Apr / May 2016 JLJ 
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Village Show Schedule - Saturday, 3rd September 2016 

 

VEGETABLES  

1.   3 White Potatoes 

2.   3 Coloured Potatoes 

3.   5 Tomatoes 

4.   3 Carrots 

5.   3 Beetroot. 

6.   5 Pea Pods 

7.   5 French Beans 

8.   5 Runner Beans 

9.   5 Broad beans 

10. 3 Onions 

11. The Heaviest Onion 

12. Mixed Basket containing 2 each of any 3 

vegetables 

FLOWERS 

1.  1 House Plant 

2.  1 Vase of Cut Flowers 

FLORAL ART 

1.   An arrangement in a Tea Cup 

2.   An arrangement entitled a ‘Celebration of the Queen’ 

3.   A Flower posy 

VISUAL ART- Please note each entrant can enter up to 2 entries so a max of 6 

1.   1 Original Watercolour 

2.   1 Original Drawing 

3.   I Original Piece – in any other medium 

HANDICRAFTS – Items should have been made in the last year to avoid 'tired' looking entries. 

1.   A soft toy – any medium 

2.   A cross stitch/tapestry picture 

3.   An item of embroidery other than cross stitch/tapestry 

4.   An accessory made from recycled materials 

5.   An item of handmade jewellery 

6.   A handmade card 

7.   A hand knitted item 

8.   Any item made from FABRIC, WOOD, CERAMIC or METAL 



PHOTOGRAPHY 

1.   Flora 

2.   Fauna 

3.   Transport 

4.   Landscape/Seascape or other view 

BAKING AND HOME PRODUCE 

1.   Jar of Jam 

2.   Jar of Marmalade 

3.   Jar of Lemon Curd 

4.   I Lemon Drizzle Cake 

5.   4 Brownies 

6.   4 Sweet Scones 

7.   Victoria Sandwich cake 

8.   4 Pieces of Tray-bake 

9.   4 Pieces of Shortbread 

10.  1 Gingerbread 

11.  Tea Bread 

12.  Fruit Pie 

13.  1 Loaf of Bread (not bread machine) 

 

YOUNG PEOPLE'S SECTION   - Each of the following will be for three age groups – they are 

Group 1 - up to 7yrs     Group 2 -  between 8 – 11yrs    Group 3 -  between 12-16yrs   

1.   An Animal made from Fruit and/or Vegetables 

2.   A Miniature Garden 

3.   2 Decorated Gingerbread People 

4.   4 Decorated Cupcakes 

5.   A Computer Generated Picture 

6.   A Photograph – any subject 

7.   An item of Jewellery made from beads and/or Buttons 

8.   Any item made from Recycled materials 

9.   A piece of creative handwriting ie short story or poem 

Suggestions for classes are always welcome.  

Please address these to Liz Foulds –  

phone 781422 or email elizabeth1@sky.com 
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A new Lancashire-wide campaign has been launched to raise awareness about the 

early signs of dementia and encourage people to visit their GP for a memory check.  

The campaign is aimed at friends and relatives who may have noticed changes in 

the memory or behaviour of someone they know, to help them spot the signs and 

start a conversation. It is being delivered by Lancashire County Council and is 

supported by Alzheimer's Society.  

Cllr Azhar Ali, Cabinet Member for Health and Wellbeing at Lancashire County 

Council said:   

'We all misplace things from time to time, forget names or have changes in our 

mood.  But this campaign is about helping people notice if it is beginning to disrupt 

everyday life, and letting them know that the sooner they get it checked out the 

better. 

"It can be difficult to start a conversation with someone if you are concerned that 

they may be showing signs of dementia or other memory related condition. But those who get help earlier have a 

better quality of life for longer, so it's important that they go to their GP at the earliest sign of any problems." 

Dr Sakthi Karunanithi, Director of Public Health and Wellbeing, added: 

"There are currently over 10,000 people in Lancashire who have been diagnosed with dementia, but it is 

estimated that the actual number of people with the condition is much higher. These are people who may have 

dementia but are not aware of it and therefore are not getting support to help them live well with the condition." 

For more information, advice and support visit www.lancashire.gov.uk/dementia 

The Swifts in the Community is a project running in South Cumbria and North 
Lancashire which aims to survey where swifts are nesting in our towns and 
village. Property owners with nesting swifts are encouraged to value the 
presence of swifts in their building and ensure they carry on nesting there. 
Swifts numbers have declined dramatically in the last few decades and it is 
thought that the main reason is the loss of their traditional nesting sites. 
Swifts are totally dependent on man-made structures and generally they nest 
in buildings constructed before 1950. Buildings built since, due to modern 
building regulations, limit swifts’ access to things like the eves. Unfortunately 
many of the buildings they currently use undergo structural changes, 
modifications or modernization and this can often result in preventing swifts 
from nesting. Even routine maintenance involving scaffolding, if conducted 
during the breeding season (May to July) can cause the permanent 
cessation of their nesting from that location.  We currently have volunteers 
in many locations in South Cumbria such as Arnside, Silverdale, Burton, 
Yealand, Warton, Carnforth, Kendal and Grange. In total there are about 40 

active members in the group and we have surveyed and mapped where swifts are nesting in over 120 
properties. During my regular visits to Borwick, usually passing through on my bike, I have often observed 
swifts and know of at least two locations where I have seen them entering the building roof space. The project 
would be interested in hearing from you if you have any information on where swifts are nesting in the village, 
and it would be especially interested if you would like to participate in the project. For more information and 
how to get involved, please refer to our web site – swiftsinthecommunity-cumbria.org.uk. The web site will 

explain a bit more about the project and the news section has details of what it would involve to become 
a volunteer. It also has my contact details 

Peter Moreton (photograph by Tom Lindroos)   pmoreton@dsl.pipex.com 
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